
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council 

 
Date: 08/17/2023 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Twice New Clothing 
 
I am respectfully asking council to accept this very generous donation to the fire dept. 
from Twice New Clothing for $4,000.00. I would like to purchase new tee shirts and polo 
shirts for the firefighters and some Public Relations items for our next year of P.R. 
events. Thank you.  
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


